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2012 ENERGY SYMPOSIUM

MAJOR ENDOWMENTS

The first quarter of 2012 has proven to 
be a busy and productive time at the 
Hughes Center.

Of special note is the 2012 Energy 
Symposium, which featured Lisa 
Jackson, the Administrator of 
the United States Environmental 

Protection Agency (US EPA). This newsletter reviews 
the Symposium’s highlights. We also asked participants 
to evaluate some of the elements of the event. It was 
well-received across all areas. On the key question – 
“Would you recommend future Hughes Center events?” 
– all of the respondents said “Yes.”

We continue our Spotlight on Steering Committee 
members, working our way alphabetically, with Noah 
Bronkesh and Fred Butler. We also continue our features 
on our Washington Interns – a special group of students 
who put their Stockton classroom experience to the test 
in our nation’s capital.

For those of you in more immediate need for news 
about the Hughes Center, please “follow” us on Twitter 
and “like” us on Facebook. The Hughes Center website 
will also be going through a major revision over the next 
month or so. All of the links for these three outlets are 
available on the last page of the newsletter.

Daniel J. Douglas, Director

Nearly 300 energy industry leaders, activists, and academics 
participated in the Hughes Center’s successful 2012 Energy 
Symposium, which brought U.S. EPA Administrator Lisa Jackson 
to the campus as the keynote speaker.

The Feb. 22 event, which also drew Stockton College students 
and members of the public, explored issues related to the energy 
industry and energy consumption in New Jersey through a 
daylong series of panel discussions.

Administrator Jackson told attendees in a morning speech 
that renewable energy can create jobs that would contribute 
significantly to economic growth. 

In a Q&A session moderated by Hughes Center Founding 

President Saatkamp speaks with EPA Administrator Jackson

Continued on page 3



SCOUTING AWARDS FOR HUGHES CENTER LEADERS

Sharon Schulman, Special Assistant to 
the President for External Affairs, has 
been named one of five 2012 Women of 
Distinction by the Girl Scouts of Central 
& Southern New Jersey. Ms. Schulman 
is the Founding Executive Director of the 
Hughes Center.

The Women of Distinction Awards 
honor outstanding local women whose 

professional accomplishments make them positive role models 
who can inspire girls.

Ms. Schulman, who is a former Brownie and Girl Scout, will 
be matched as an award winner with a young woman to 
mentor. She attended the Girl Scout Leadership Summit on the 
Stockton campus on the 17th of March, the month that marked 
the 100th anniversary of Girl Scouts of the USA.

Ms. Schulman has held positions as Chief of Staff and C.E.O at 
the N.J. Board of Regulatory Commissioners and as Executive 
Director of the 1st Legislative District offices for former 
state Assemblyman Edward H. Salmon. She also served as 
President and CEO of Aqua New Jersey, Inc.

“What I remember was the good times and camaraderie. The 
badges made us focused and goal-oriented,” Schulman said 
of her scouting experience. “And I remember selling cookies.”

According to Girl Scouts of the USA, 68 percent of women in 
Congress, 80 percent of women executives, and 93 percent of 
female astronauts once were in scouting.

The Jersey Shore Council Boy Scouts of 
America will honor Dr. Edward H. Salmon, 
chairman of the Hughes Center Steering 
Committee, as their 2012 Atlantic County 
Distinguished Citizen.

Dr. Salmon, Chairman of Salmon Ven-
tures and Board President of the Next 
Generation Aviation and Technology 
Research Park, will receive the award at a 

dinner on May 10 at Stockton College’s Seaview Resort.

The Atlantic County Distinguished Citizen Award has been 
presented annually by the Jersey Shore Council Scouts since 
1994. The award is presented to a member of the community 
for his or her years of service and dedication to the people of 
Atlantic County, especially to youth.  

Council officials said they chose Dr. Salmon because of his 
longtime service to the region as a parent, coach, teacher, and 
elected official who served in the state Assembly. Dr. Salmon 
was a physical education teacher in the Millville school system. 
He also served as president of the N.J. Board of Public Utilities.

“He has been involved in scouting in many different ways 
throughout South Jersey, and is truly an example of how to live 
the Scout Oath and Law for our young people,” said Council 
spokesman Christopher Street.

The Jersey Shore Council BSA serves more than 11,000 
youths in Atlantic, Cape May, Ocean, and Burlington counties.

For information on the awards dinner, please call:
732.349.1037, ext. 22.

More than 50 students and faculty members gathered on 
Super Tuesday, March 6, for a Hughes Center presentation on 
youth voting trends and the Republican presidential primaries.

Professor of Political Science David 
Carr, a Senior Fellow at the Hughes 
Center, coordinated a presentation on 
the presidential voting patterns of young 
voters by Dr. James “Mac” Avery, Associate 
Professor of Political Science.

Dr. Avery used graphs and data to explore 
trends since 18-year-olds received the 

right to vote in 1971, and discussed reasons why youth voting 
levels have traditionally been lower than those of older voters.

Afterward, Dr. Carr and John Froonjian, Research Associate 
at the Hughes Center, led a student discussion about the 
Republican presidential primaries before results of the Super 
Tuesday elections started coming in.

Daniel J. Douglas, Director of the Hughes Center, said the 
session demonstrated the center’s commitment to civic and 
political engagement.

Faculty members who attended the presentation included: 

YOUTH VOTING PRESENTATION

Associate Professor of Political Science Michael Rodriguez, 
Professor of Political Science Alan Arcuri, Director of Research 
and Policy Analysis for the Hughes Center; Distinguished 
Professor of Political Science William Daly; Professor of 
Political Science Linda Jassel; Associate Professor of Spanish 
Arnaldo Cordero-Romero; and Associate Professor of Business 
Studies Michael Busler, a Fellow of the Hughes Center. 

The deadline to register to vote is 21 days before an election. 
The deadline for New Jersey‘s June 5 presidential primary 
will be May 15. For information on how to register, including 
specific information for college students, visit:

http://www.njelections.org/how-where-register.html.
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Dr. Avery discusses youth voting

David Carr

Sharon Schulman Ed Salmon

http://www.njelections.org/how-where-register.html


ENERGY SYMPOSIUM CONTINUED

Executive Director Sharon Schulman, she said the green 
economy will influence four areas identified by President 
Barack Obama as driving growth: manufacturing, worker 
education and training, a return to American values, and a 
new era of American energy production and innovation.

“An economy built around the new challenge of going farther 
on a smaller tank of gas is an example of how a good 
investment in the economy can be a pillar of future growth,” 
said Administrator Jackson, a former commissioner of the 
N.J. Department of Environmental Protection.

Among the most popular symposium sessions was an instant 
polling exercise that found support for alternative energy 
development and for strong protection of the environment.

Dr. Patrick Hossay, a Stockton Associate Professor of 
Sustainability, used clicker technology to instantly gauge 
opinion on energy-related issues among attendees. Using 
hand-held “clickers” – small electronic devices that resemble 
remote controls – attendees chose responses to questions 
projected onto a screen, and a computer tallied the responses.
Majorities of attendees favored alternative energies over fossil 
fuels; expressed belief in the existence of global warming 
caused by human activities; and placed a high value on 
environmental protection. Wind and solar power were the top 
choices when attendees picked their preferred energy sources.

Dr. Hossay, who heads Stockton’s new BA and BS degree 
programs in Sustainability, noted that symposium participants 
included industry leaders and environmental activists with 
differing views.

“The Hughes Center should be praised for bringing together 
people who typically don’t sit in the same room, and for 
starting a conversation,” he said.

Other panel discussions explored issues related to the energy 
industry and energy consumption in New Jersey.

Chris Wissemann, CEO of Fishermen’s Energy, sparked 
strong interest from attendees with an outline of the company’s 
plans to build a wind farm 2.8 miles off the coast of Atlantic 
City. Wissemann predicted the costs of offshore wind energy 
will decrease over time once infrastructure is built to allow for 
expansion.

Wissemann said Fishermen’s Energy hopes to begin 
construction in 2013.

Lively breakout sessions explored the issues of nuclear 
energy and hydraulic fracturing, or fracking. Jamie Mallon 
of PSEG and David Pringle of the N.J. Environmental 
Federation offered alternative viewpoints on “The Future of 
Nuclear Energy.” The fracking panel included James Benton, 
executive director of the N.J. Petroleum Council; Jim Walsh, 
Eastern regional director of the Food and Water Watch; and 
Zoltan Szabo of the U.S. Geological Survey.

Other speakers and presenters included:
• �Dr. Dennis Weiss, Dean of the School of Natural Sciences 

and Mathematics
• �Denise Foster, Vice President of State and Member 

Services, PJM
• �Karen Alexander, CEO and President of the N.J. Utilities 

Association, the afternoon keynote speaker
• Donald Moore, Associate Vice President of Stockton College
• David Thomas Osborn, Vice President of CorAdvisers
• �Derek M. Johnson, Director of East Coast Operations for 

Building IQ
• �Dr. Michael Rodriguez, Director of Research and Policy 

Analysis at the Hughes Center
• Michael Fischette, CEO, Concord Engineering
• Ben Parvey, CEO, Blue Sky Power
• Jeff Weissman, MCFA Planning
• Frederick Butler, Executive Vice President, Salmon Ventures.

Continued from page 1
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Sharon Schulman interviews Lisa Jackson

Clickers resembling remote controls recorded opinions on energy
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The Hughes Center is publishing research papers authored 
by two faculty members associated with the center, Drs. 
David Carr and Michael Rodriguez.

The papers explore topical and important issues: spending 
by independent authorities in New Jersey; and the impact 
of changing federal immigration policy on businesses in the 
Garden State. The Hughes Center is publishing both papers 
this month.

Dr. Carr’s paper, Public Authorities 
in Governing New Jersey, sheds 
light on the Byzantine finances of 
hundreds of independent authorities 
– sometimes called the “shadow 
government” – operating in this 
state.

Political Science Professor Carr, a 
senior fellow at the Hughes Center 
and former Provost of the College, 

finds a fragmented system of financial reporting and oversight 
that frustrates efforts to see the big picture in how much public 
money is being spent or borrowed by authorities.

Dr. Carr notes admirable efforts by the Christie Administration 
to bolster transparency in authority finance. But he finds no 
central government oversight or reporting structure for public 
agencies responsible for billions of dollars.

Writing from the perspective of the average citizen, Dr. Carr 
also explains the role of independent authorities and how 
they came to be.

“Public authorities remain shadow governments,” Dr. Carr 
said. “The effort necessary to acquire even rudimentary 
information goes far beyond what one would expect from an 
active and engaged citizen.”

Dr. Rodriguez, an Associate 
Professor of Political Science and 
Director of Research and Policy 
Analysis at the Hughes Center, 
has published Immigration Policy: 
Understanding the Impact of a 
Changing Policy Environment on 
Local Businesses. 

His work spells out why business 
owners need to become more 
familiar with federal immigration 
policy that has been heavily influenced by national security 
considerations after the 9/11 terrorist attacks. 

Demographic analysis shows that the issue is important 
to multicultural New Jersey, one of six states considered 
“gateways” through which most immigrants enter the United 
States. New Jersey ranks sixth in terms of the size of its 

RESEARCH PAPERS

foreign-born population.

The research paper notes that private-sector hiring practices 
are being subject to more intense scrutiny, and reporting 
requirements for worker eligibility have been tightened with 
more sophisticated digital reporting systems, such as E-Verify. 

Dr. Rodriguez reports that familiarity with these requirements 
and compliance could save businesses the difficulty of being 
audited.

“Businesses should be aware that since immigration policy 
has come under the Department of Homeland Security, the 
federal government has greater resources and technical 
ability to check on the hiring of unauthorized workers,” Dr. 
Rodriguez said.

“A key change has been a shift of the burden of civil and 
criminal liabilities from the employee to the employer,” he 
said.

In addition, his paper outlines the potential impact on 
businesses as local police entities take on regulation of 
criminal activity related to immigration.

Dr. Rodriguez presented “Why Immigration Matters in the 2012 
Presidential Election” during Stockton’s Day of Scholarship 
on March 22. He is also giving a presentation on the growth 
of state laws targeting immigration and on “reverse pre-
emption” at a Midwest Political Science Association Meeting 
in Chicago on April 13.

Both his and Dr. Carr’s research papers may be downloaded 
at: 
http://intraweb.stockton.edu/eyos/page.
cfm?siteID=135&pageID=23.

David Carr

Michael Rodriguez

http://intraweb.stockton.edu/eyos/page.cfm?siteID=135&pageID=23.
http://intraweb.stockton.edu/eyos/page.cfm?siteID=135&pageID=23.


RECYCLING SYMPOSIUM

Former Goverrnor Thomas Kean will 
be the keynote speaker at an April 24 
symposium cosponsored by the Hughes 
Center to celebrate 25 years of New 
Jersey’s mandatory recycling law.

Panel discussions about the state of 
recycling and new technologies will be 
held throughout the event, cosponsored 

on the Stockton campus by the Atlantic County Utilities 
Authority and the N.J. Department of Environmental 
Protection.

Governor Kean, who signed the recycling mandate into law, 
is scheduled to speak at 6:30 p.m. following a 5:15 p.m. 
reception. Former State Sen. William Gormley will introduce 
Governor Kean.

Assistant DEP Commissioner Jane Kozinski will welcome 
attendees in the Campus Center at 1 p.m., and DEP 
Commissioner Robert Martin will speak.

Confirmed speakers include:
• �Robert Anderson, Regional Business Development 

Manager, ReCommunity
• �Isaac Manning, Director of Recycling, Occupational 

Training Center of Burlington County, Inc.
• �Dominic  D’Altilio, President, Association of New Jersey 

Recyclers

CHANGES AT THE HUGHES CENTER

Dr. Darryl G. Greer, longtime chief executive 
officer of the New Jersey Association of 
State Colleges and Universities (NJASCU), 
joined the Hughes Center in January as a 
Senior Fellow.

In this new position, Dr. Greer will draw 
from more than three decades of higher 

education advocacy experience and help to establish the 
Higher Education Strategic Information and Governance 
(HESIG) Center at The Richard Stockton College of New 
Jersey. HESIG’s mission will be to articulate and advance 
issues of critical importance to higher education and the 
public trust.

Dr. Greer is a nationally recognized expert in higher education 
policy matters and a statewide leader who is well known in 
the New Jersey Statehouse. He headed NJASCU, which 
represents the state’s nine public colleges and universities, 
including Stockton, since its establishment in 1985.

The HESIG is charged with developing best practices in higher 
education accountability, cost effectiveness, and accessibility. 
It will serve as a resource to journalists, researchers, and 
policymakers.

Corrine Wilsey has been hired full-time as 
a clerk typist by the Hughes Center.

She had been working for the center part-
time since August. In addition to her regu-
lar office duties, Corrine is now assisting 
Director Daniel Douglas with events such 
as the 2012 Energy Symposium and is 
providing support for Dr. Darryl Greer, a Senior Fellow with 
the Hughes Center.

Corrine graduated from Stockton cum laude in 2010 with a BS 
degree in Psychology and a BA degree in Criminology with 
a minor in Chemistry. She is pursuing a Masters degree in 
Criminal Justice at Stockton.

• Jerry Powell, on the national perspective
• Organic Diversion, Rocco D’Antonio
• Gary Sondermeyer, Bayshore Recycling
• �Mary Sheil, former administrator of DEP’s Office of 

Recycling
• �Ron Riskie, Mayor of Woodbury (first recycling program in 

New Jersey)
• Penny Jones, Morris County MUA 
• and Chasing Arrows creator Gary Anderson.

Optional tours of Stockton College’s recycling program will 
be available.

The cost is $55 per person and includes access to all 
symposium sessions and an informal dinner/reception. 
Stockton students, faculty and staff may attend free of 
charge. 

To register, visit the Hughes Center website at:
www.stockton.edu/hughescenter. 

The symposium will take place two days after the ACUA 
holds its 22nd annual Earth Day celebration on April 22, from 
10 a.m. to 4 p.m. at its Haneman Environmental Park, 6700 
Delilah Road, Egg Harbor Township. Workshops for all ages 
and wind farm tours will be available. 

For information, visit www.acua.com/earthday.

VOTER REGISTRATION

For information on how to register to vote in New Jersey, visit: http://www.njelections.org/how-where-register.html
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STEERING COMMITTEE SPOTLIGHT

Noah Bronkesh

Noah Bronkesh is an attorney who 
has represented southern New Jersey 
businesses, government agencies, and 
developers of everything from housing 
and shopping centers to Atlantic City 
casino hotels.

Mr. Bronkesh, a Linwood resident, joined 
the New Jersey Bar in 1973, and was 

admitted to practice before the U.S. Supreme Court in 1980. 
He was admitted to the New York Bar five years later.

His areas of legal expertise include commercial real estate, 
land use, commercial law, chancery litigation, and gaming law.

He joined the Millville law firm of Okoniewski, DiStefano, 
Bronkesh and Daniels in 1973, and was a member from 1975 to 
1980. Mr. Bronkesh became an associate of the Sills, Cummis 
and Gross law firm, with offices in Newark and Atlantic City, in 
1980, and served as a member from 1982 to 2009.

In 2009, Mr. Bronkesh became a partner of Hill Wallack in its 
Atlantic City office, and served of counsel in 2011 until January.

Mr. Bronkesh remains active in a number of organizations in 
addition to serving on the Hughes Center Steering Committee.
He is a trustee of the Southern New Jersey Development 
Council and a member of the International Association of 
Gaming Attorneys, of the American Bar Association Committee 
on Gaming Law, and of the Greater Atlantic City Chamber.

A member of Congregation Beth Judah in Ventnor, Mr. 
Bronkesh served on the New Jersey Israel Commission from 
1991 to 2010 and was Past President of the Jewish Federation 
of Atlantic and Cape May counties.

Mr. Bronkesh has served on judicial advisory committees 
for U.S. Sens. Frank Lautenberg, Jon Corzine, and Bill 
Bradley. He has also chaired the Atlantic County Democratic 
Organization.

Frederick F. Butler

Frederick F. Butler brings 33 years of 
experience in government and energy 
industry regulation to his role as utility 
regulation consultant and Executive Vice 
President of the consulting firm of Salmon 
Ventures Ltd.

Before joining the Millville-based firm, 
Mr. Butler served for 11 years as a 

commissioner of the N.J. Board of Public Utilities. There, 
his role was to regulate the state’s electric, natural gas, 
telecommunications, investor-owned water and cable television 
industries.

He has been active in the National Association of Regulatory Utility 
Commissioners (NARUC), where he served in top leadership 
roles, including President. Mr. Butler has advised utility research 
centers at universities in Michigan, New Mexico and Florida. 

Dr. Edward H. Salmon, Chairman
Ambassador William J. Hughes

David Baker
Steve Batzer

Yvonne Bonitto-Doggett
Noah Bronkesh, Esq. 

Hon. Fred Butler
Keith Dawn

Edward Graham
Dr. Anne Harlan 

George Lynn
Vincent Maione

Richard Mroz, Esq. 
Hon. Steven P. Perskie

Charles Pessagno
Richard Tolson
Michael Tuosto
Dr. Brian Tyrrell
Jennifer Young

Dr. Herman J. Saatkamp, Jr., Ex Officio
Dr. Harvey Kesselman, Provost & 

Executive Vice President
Dr. David L. Carr, Ex Officio

Ben Peoples, Student Representative
Sharon Schulman 

Founding Executive Director

STEERING COMMITTEE

He has also been active in the National Regulatory Research 
Institute and in the Mid-Atlantic Conference of Regulatory Utility 
Commissioners, where he served as Secretary-Treasurer and 
President.

Mr. Butler is recognized as an international expert in regulatory 
affairs. He has consulted in Africa, Asia, and Europe. He served 
on the Presidium of the Eastern European and Eurasian 
Regulatory Association and chaired international water and 
climate change committees for NARUC, representing the group 
at the United Nations.

As a result of his national and international experience, Mr. Butler 
is in great demand throughout the United States and Western 
Europe, Latin America, Asia, and Africa.  He does virtually none 
of his current work in New Jersey.

Earlier in his career, Mr. Butler served as Executive Director of 
the state Assembly Democratic Office and deputy director of the 
N.J. Commission on Capital Budgeting and Planning.

He received a Bachelor’s Degree in Modern Languages and 
Political Science from Villanova University. He received a 
Master’s Degree in International Relations from Johns Hopkins 
University School of Advanced International Studies, and 
completed his qualifying exams in the PH.D program in political 
science at Rutgers University in New Brunswick.  Mr. Butler is 
fluent in French, Spanish, and Italian.
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WASHINGTON INTERNSHIP PROGRAM

The Washington Internship Program in the Hughes Center 
is one of the most successful internship programs in the 
country. Students are placed in positions in the nation’s 
capital for a semester. Stockton College has the largest 
contingent of students in the country with placements through 
the nationally acclaimed Washington Center for Internships 
and Academic Seminars. The college’s participation in the 
program is overseen by Dr. Michael Rodriguez, Director of 
Research and Policy Analysis at the Hughes Center and an 
Associate Professor of Political Science. This issue features 
two program graduates who now work at Stockton College.

Jaime Muratore, 28, graduated from 
Stockton with a business marketing 
degree in 2006. She is now Director of 
Corporate Marketing and Sponsor De-
velopment for the Hero Campaign for 
Designated Drivers, which is based in 
the new L-wing offices.

Jaime landed a rare paid internship in 2003 with Market 
Connections, a Fairfax, VA market research company, 
gaining on-the-job training that’s not possible in a classroom 
setting. Despite having studied marketing only minimally as a 
sophomore, she did so well in her market research projects 
that the company offered her a permanent job.

She declined it to finish college. But Jaime believes the 
experience in the program prepared her for the business 
world. She also enjoyed staying in the Washington area – her 
first time living away from home – and visiting Capitol Hill. 

“My advice is to go into an internship. It’s the only way to get 
a feel for the real world. And this program is one of the best. 
I think there was a strong correlation between my internship 
and getting my first job.

“At the time, there was a feeling that the Washington 
Internship Program is only for political science majors. But I 
was a business major. I did learn about politics there. You get 
a broad range. But businesses participate in the program, so 
there are opportunities for many kinds of students.

By participating in the Washington Internship Program during 
his last semester at Stockton, Steven Radwanski satisfied 
his strong interest in international affairs. Steven, 29, a 2005 
political science graduate, interned at the State Department. 
There, he compiled intelligence from news clippings provided 
by U.S. embassies around the world.

Working from 4 a.m. to noon, Steven was able to spend 
afternoons visiting Washington’s museums, institutions, and 
cultural offerings. The internship also exposed him to official 
Washington. He and other interns once were able to question 
then-Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice. While other 
interns received terse answers to policy questions, Steven 
asked her to comment about her beloved Cleveland Browns 
football team. She brightened and talked football at length.

Steven, an Egg Harbor Township resident, is now Associate 
Director for Residential Life-Operations at Stockton. He said 
working in a State Department team and learning to navigate 

a big city prepared him for professional 
life. He strongly recommends the 
Washington Internship Program and 
offers advice to potential participants.

“I would say don’t room with people you 
know. You can meet different people 
and be exposed to different cultures. I 
roomed with three people from Puerto 
Rico, and we still keep in touch today.

“The best advice I received was to wait until your senior year 
to do it. A lot of the culture and events in Washington include 
alcohol. I’m not advocating drinking. But if you’re not old 
enough to participate, you will miss out on good experiences.”

LEGISLATOR-IN-RESIDENCE

State Sen. Chris Connors, a 9th District 
Republican, has spent three days 
on the Stockton College campus this 
semester as part of the Hughes Center’s 
Legislator-in-Residence Program.

The program is designed to bring 
New Jersey lawmakers to the college 
to politically engage students and 
faculty and to share their legislative 
experiences.

Under the new state legislative district map, the college and 
Galloway Township are part of Connors’ district.

Sen. Connors is a 1978 graduate of Stockton College.

On Feb. 15, Dr. David Carr, a Hughes Center senior fellow, 
presented Sen. Connors with findings from his research 
on public authorities. On Feb. 29, the lawmaker met with 
Drs. Peter Straub, Professor of Biology, and Jesse Jarvis, 
Associate Professor of Marine Science, to discuss studies 
of New Jersey artificial reefs and sea grass in Barnegat 
Bay. On March 7, he met with Dr. Stewart Farrell, Director 
of the Coastal Research Center, on erosion and dune 
maintenance.

He interacted multiple times with students, speaking in 
political science and environmental issues classes. The 
senator met with representatives of the Student Senate and 
various student organizations and with veterans. He also 
spoke to a group on “How College Students Can Impact the 
Political Process.”

Sen. Connors met with Dr. Herman Saatkamp, the college 
president, during each of his three visits to the campus.

The senator’s chief legislative aide, Jason Smith, a Stockton 
graduate, accompanied him during his visits.
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WANTED: YOUR FEEDBACK 

 
Please take a survey to tell us what you think of the Hughes Center newsletter. 
 

Click here: Hughes Center newsletter survey 
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